IN THE MATTER DRAINAGE DISTRICT No. 48
WORTH COUNTY, IOWA

MINUTES

The Board of Supervisors of Worth County, Iowa, acting for and on behalf of
Drainage District No. 48, Worth County, Iowa, met at the Worth County
courthouse at 11:00 A.M. CST, March 17, 2025.

Members present: Mark Smeby, Chairperson
A.J. Stone Vice-Chairperson
Enos Loberg, Supervisor

Also present:

Jacki Backhaus, Auditor

Valerie Paulson, Drainage Clerk

Bolton & Menk: Jacob Hagen & Colton Cunningham
Landowners: Larry Johnson, Jean Johnson, Pat
Rothove, Melvin Rothove, Suzanne Myli, Jeff Leerar,
Brian Tweeten, Dan Bratrud, James Berge

Reclassification Hearing for DD No. 48 at 11:00 A.M.

Colton Cunningham with Bolton & Menk advised there was no annexation
recommended for this district, just reclassification. There are also no
current projects, repairs or improvements assigned at this time. Colton
discussed the 3 factors used in determining proper classification which
include use, proximity and wetness.

The original assessment schedules were from 1921 and needed updating.
There are now 16 schedules. The North Main schedule was created if there are
improvements requested in the future.

There was landowner discussion about acres on the North end that should
be included in the district. Bolton & Menk will do some more research and

put together an annexation report.

Annexation report will be completed and filed. Notice will be placed in
the newspaper and only sent out to those specific landowners who will be
annexed.

Continued at 11:23 A.M. until Monday, June 23*@ at 9:30 A.M.
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Mark Smeby
Chairperson
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Valerie Paulson
Drainage Clerk




